

Legacy Boys Soccer Booster Minutes

June 19, 2019

7:00 p.m.

The Lodge

Attendees: Coach Marcis, Brian Weigel, Carey Schreiner, Lynn Schreiner, Tracy Hanzel, Amy Hanzel, Michael Huson, Trey Byberg, Justin Morrison, Cory Lang, Shelly Lang, Kristin Ellingson, Kathie Strum, Tracey Clooten

Old Business

Minutes: October meeting minutes will be voted on and approved at next meeting as they had not been sent out for everyone to review.

Treasures report: \$10,739.27 is in the Dakota Community Account. Carey S made motion to accept the report as presented, Shelly L seconded, Unanimous approval.

New Business

Coaches' Needs: Coach Marcis requested several items that had a quoted price of \$1,296.10.

Items requested are: Rebounder goal (\$402), All surface pair of shoes for training goal (\$85), Wall Mannequin Turf Set of 4 (\$550), Pop up Soccer Goal, 4 pr. (\$180), freight - \$79.10.

Coach Marcis informed the group that school system had bought 36 practice balls and pennies so we were good there. Shelly L made a motion to provide up to \$1,500 for Coach Marcis to spend on soccer items. Lynn S seconded. Unanimous approval.

Player Uniforms: Coach Marcis said that the jerseys should last a couple more years and we won't need to buy new ones until then.

Summer Camp: Coach Marcis provided additional updates on the Summer Camp. Camp will be held July 22nd – 26th during the afternoons. Middle school camp would be for 1 ½ hours and high school camp would also be for 1 ½ hours.

Coach Marcis asked for assistance with creating a spreadsheet from the registrations and Carey S stated that he would be willing to assist.

Game Schedules: JV2 is the only team that we currently don't have schedules for. Varsity and JV1 schedules have already been set.

Open Field: Coach provided updates. Open field will continue weekly on Monday nights from 6:00 – 7:30 at the Sanford fields by Legacy until the end of July. This is open to high school and middle school students. Please get the word out.

Videoing of Varsity Games: Discussion held on videoing of varsity games. There will be further discussion in future booster meetings on moving away from having parents record and instead having a member of the JV1 team record.

Coach discussed doing something for the JV1 and JV2 teams this year if they aren't traveling. He would like us to do something for them after a practice.

Budget: Discussion was held on the possibilities and revisions that could be made to the budget to ensure that we are spending about as much money as we are taking in. Brian stated that the prior booster members had done a good job of building up the booster fund and we wanted to ensure that we kept the fund with a healthy balance, but not larger than what was necessary.

Discussion was held on whether to continue with a calendar raffle, do a kuchen sale or cookie dough sales and other options. It was brought up that the younger boys enjoyed the calendar raffle as it gave them the opportunity to meet upper classmen. Lynn S made a motion to continue doing the calendar raffle. Amy H seconded. Unanimous approval.

Booster Fees: Discussion also held on booster fees and eliminating them for the upcoming year. This would provide some cost savings for the families. Tracy H made a motion to eliminate booster fees for the upcoming year. Shelly L seconded. Unanimously approval.

Fundraising: Events to continue for the upcoming year will be the calendar raffle and concessions. There will also continue being a charge for family members of players attending the year-end banquet.

Business Sponsorships will be done again this year.

Raffle Committee: Headed up by Brian Weigel with Kristin Ellingson assisting.

Clothing Committee: Headed by Shelly Lang with assistance from Tracey Clooten. This group will also oversee team clothing stores as well as warm-ups, game day shirts, and shirts for coaches.

Warm-ups and Game Day Shirts: Discussion held on purchasing these for the upcoming year. Kathie S made the motion to buy these for players and student managers. Tracey C seconded. Unanimous approval.

Coach Shirts: Discussion held on purchasing coaches a polo, shirt, or something similar for the upcoming year. Michael H. made the motion to spend up to \$200 to buy each coach a polo, shirt, or something similar. Amy H seconded. Unanimous approval.

Program Printing: Brian Weigel will oversee program printing.

Banners: Discussion held on buying getting banners for the upcoming season. Currently have a generic banner for Boys Soccer that we will continue to use. In addition to that, possible banner options to buy that were discussed were a varsity banner, group senior banner, and individual senior banners. Individual senior banners were the final choice. Lynn and Carey Schreiner will head up this committee. They will contact Nathan Scott from Platinum Photography about getting a CD to use for the banners.

Military Night, Pink Night, and Senior Night: To be discussed at future booster meeting.

Parent Meeting: To be discussed with Coach Marcis to determine date.

HUDL and HUDL Video: Trent B made motion to pay for both for the upcoming year. Amy H seconded. Unanimous approval.

Justin M made a motion to approve the budget as modified. Tracy H seconded. Unanimous approval. An updated budget will be made available at the next meeting.

Items tabled until next booster meeting: Military Night, Charity Night, Pink Night, Senior Night, End of Year Banquet date and committee, senior gifts for student managers if any of them are seniors (currently \$400 set aside for senior players), photographer for games, ball kids for varsity games, parent manager for each team, snacks for away games, freshman rep, videographer for varsity games.

Next meeting date to be determined.

Meeting adjourned.